
2009: Tofo, Mozambique

Wednesday, July 1, between 7 and 9 pm
Source: e-mail sent from the witness to NUFORC

on Thursday, July 16, 2009

UFO in absolutely remote location. I am writing to you from
Tofo, Inhambane, Mozambique. We take photographs daily to
upload them on our face-book profile. On the 1st of July 2009,
sometime between 7-9 pm, we took some photographs for this
purpose. Yesterday, whilst searching for a photograph I came
across a photograph taken on the 1st of July which appears to
have two golden triangular/spherical shapes in it. The second
one  appears  to  have  a  halo  surrounding  it.  For  your
information,  Tofo  is  a  remote  location  and  we  have  no  air
traffic at all and no weather station within close proximity. I am
perplexed as to what these shapes can be. A second photograph
taken on the same day shows two golden blurs. Please allow
me to reiterate that it is not possible that this is a damaged lens
as other photographs taken on the same day, both before and
after  these photograph[s]  don’t  reflect  such objects.  I  would
really appreciate your urgent and soonest reply. Kind regards
and many thanks (name deleted).



Reliability evaluation: 
- very low -

no exams on photos available; possible trick;
no reports of other witnesses


